
Submitter: Joe Wilson 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Human Services 

Measure: HB4079 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

 

Please vote no on HB 4079. 

 

This is just the camel getting its nose in the tent. Once we have a sale tax for 

anything it will be only a matter of time before it includes others things. History has 

proven this true with sales taxes in the past in other states. Sales taxes also only 

increase in percentages, If we start with 3% it will only be a matter of time before it 

starts pushing 10%. 

 

Giving $750.00 debit cards to the homeless is not a good idea either, we all know 

many of the homeless have addiction issues, there is no guarantee that can be made 

that these debit cards will not be used to trade for drugs. We should not be enabling 

drug abuse, to do that would be the most irresponsible thing we as a state could do in 

helping addicts get off drugs.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Joe Wilson 

PO Box 1365 

Gold Beach, OR 97444 

 


